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Notes from Meeting of

Matriculation Advisory Committee

May 19, 2008
Attendees:

	Paulette Lino, Admissions and Records  
	x
	John Nakahama, Math Department
	x

	Ray Charland, Counseling
	o
	Linh Nguyen, Information Systems
	o

	Bianka Guardino, Counseling
	x
	Danny Nguyen, Community Ed
	o

	Elise Johnson, Counseling
	x
	Daniel Peck, Research
	o

	Penny Johnson, VP Student Services
	x
	Dan Sanidad, Dean, Student Support Svcs
	x

	Alicia Martinez, Counseling
	x
	John Spencer, Assessment
	x

	Donnelle McGee, Counseling
	x
	Susan Ziesler, English
	x

	Aaron Malchow, Reading
	o
	Stephanie Kashima, Title V
	x

	Myo Myint, ESL 
	x
	Curtis Pembrook, Academic Senate
	o

	My Loi
	x
	
	


Orientation Update.  Bianka Guardino. 
To date: 
> Five Counseling 900-Orientation sections have been offered at the high schools:  Fremont, Independence, Milpitas, Piefmont Hills, Santa Clara.  
> Three have been offered in Spanish and, 
> Three in Vietnamese. 

Twelve (12) Orientations are scheduled for Summer in preparation for Fall 08 semester.  Two are being offered in Spanish, three in Vietnamese.

Donnelle McGee is working on an on-line orientation format.  

Mandatory Orientation for new students: There was discussion about the pros and cons of making orientation “mandatory”; and the strategies to get new students to complete an orientation.  One enticement would be early (priority) registration.  Counseling 1, 2, and 5 could meet orientation requirement.  
It was noted that so far new students are not being blocked if they have not taken an orientation class.  Students could be given a year to meet the orientation requirement; and then if they don’t, or after the second semester, they would be notified by letter or e-mail about their need to meet the “orientation requirement”.  Bianka and Donnelle will work with Henry Sawyer on a letter.  
Myo Myint suggested making it a “Supplemental Instruction” class, and part of Basic Skills Initiative.  (Stephanie noted that per Title V, students must satisfy an orientation requirement).  Personal follow-up was suggested, as well as using “Angel”. 
Pre Requisite Update.  
There was continued discussion on how to improve the pre-requisite process.  Counseling and English have reached an agreement on how to clear pre-requisites.  
When a challenge is denied, it was suggested a letter giving the student more information about their options be attached to the “yellow” copy of the challenge form that is returned to the student.  It was also suggested that the letter be developed with counselor and instructor input.  
It was recommended that in MyWebServices, a link be added to the course information regarding the pre-requsite.  

Assessment Coordinator Position.  Harriett Robles will be taking this position to the Chancellor’s Executive Management Team (EMT) Meeting  for consideration.
Admissions and Records Update.  
There was continued a discussion about dropping students if they don’t meet the pre-requisite.  Currently students are able to register while their challenge is being processed.  If the department determines that the student does not meet the pre-req they should be dropped and notified either by instructor or by “system”.  It was unclear how how this notification would actually happen.  
Student Services Program Review and Technical Assistance Site Visits
Dan Sanidad reported that in a memo dated September 2007 the State Chancellor’s Office has announced the implementation of a Student Services Program Review and Technical Assistance Site Visits.  Mission College is scheduled for 2011-12.  Categorical programs for review include Matriculation, EOPS/CARE, DSPS and CalWORKs.  The memo outlined the purpose and components of a site visit.  The self-evaluation is a key component to the program review progress; and is based on the Accreditation Standard for Student Support Services.  The goals and objectives that have been written for the current Accreditation Self Study and  Planning Agenda Action Plans are an example of what the programs need to continue to build upon in preparation for the site visit.  
Next Meeting with the 3rd Monday, September 15, 2008
Notes by Debbie Domenici

